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Kara Roggenkamp, ASLA

MTR Landscape Architects, LLC
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Dear Ms. Roggekamp:

As Deputy State Historic Preservation Officer for New Jersey, in accordance with 36 CFR
Part 800: Protection of Historic Properties, as published in the Federal Register on December 12,
2000 (65 FR 77725-77739) and amended on July 6, 2004 (69 FR 40553-40555), I am providing
consultation comments on the following proposed undertaking:

Burlington County, Edgewater Park Township
Beverly National Cemetery

Repair and Replacement of Perimeter Fence

These comments were prepared in response to your letter of March 13, 2014 regarding the
above-referenced project.

800.4 1dentification of Historic Properties

The proposed project is located on the property of Beverly National Cemetery, which was
listed in the New Jersey State Register of Historic Places on August 11, 1997 and the National
Register of Historic Places on October 15, 1997.

800.5 Assessment of Adverse Effects

Based upon the letter and supporting documentation, including photographs, plans, and
specifications, HPO staff has concluded that the proposed undertaking is in conformance with
Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for the Treatment of Historic Properties, and therefore will
have no adverse effect upon historic properties.
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Thank you for providing the opportunity to review and comment on the potential for the
above-referenced project to affect historic resources. Please do not hesitate to contact Jonathan
Kinney of my staff at (609) 984-0141 with any questions. Please reference the HPO project
number 13-1605 in any future calls, emails, or written correspondence in order to expedite our
review and response.

™

Sincerely,

N e e

Daniel D. Saunders
Deputy State Historic
Preservation Officer

C: Charles L. Mueller, Engineer, Department of Veterans Affairs



Charles L. Mueller, Engineer
Department of Veterans Affairs
Memorial Service Network Region 1
5000 Wissahickon Avenue
Philadelphia, PA 19144-4867





